



Senate Meeting

The 1965 Room

04/28/2025

5:15 PM

I. Call to Order @ 5:32pm

II. Roll Call

III. Recognition of Guest

IV. Approval of the Minutes

a) Motion: sawyer

b) Second: Romiro

V. Approval of the Agenda

a) Motion: Nolan

b) Second: Sayer

VI. New Business

a) Phoenix Arts and Performance Project

- Ethan: What will be a part of this mural: We are moving it by the hallway between the library and environmental science. 60 years of history. It is going to be modern student life/res life, athletics, all four colleges, student orgs. Who is a part the arts and performance and the mural planning subcommittee. This will start in the fall of 2025 and be made in 2026. We still will be asking for \$20,000. It is going to be. The phoenix park. We will work on planting flowers in high traffic areas, we will work on restoring native species, beautifying campus. We will be working is the A&P committee, staff: Andrew laplant, amy wolf,



daniel rocheleau. I have a list of flowers that is. Daniel is to keep the grounds. This is a big part of campus. It be a volunteer activity and students who want to learn more about native species and how to protect are environment. This could possibly be for elementary-age kids. This will be happening in spring 2026. I hope this will keep going on and I am. I am asking 8,000 and leftover from the painting. It will be for seeds, as well as any other campus wide thing covering approximately 4-6 acres.

- Nolan: What will you do with the equipment after?
- Ethan: Donated to the environmental affairs area
- Nolan: is this a thing you would do every year or just this year?
- Ethan: What project?
- Nolan the flower project
- Ethan: Im hoping an every year thing
- Devan: If you're doing this every year. Wouldn't it make more sense to keep the supplies?
- Ethan: Yes, I am thinking about that.
- Devan: We are looking at the same time frame for both of these projects
- Ethan: Yes, they will both overlap in the early spring. The flowers will be in this time of year, and the merriol will be at the start of 2026.
- Devan: What plants are you going to use?
- Ethan: wild roses, indag: white and blue, wild grass, and other flowers. Flowers planned by Mac circle? They will be similar to those. I do have a list
- Adam: flower project. Native species. Has there been talk with the first nation community on campus?
- Ethan: not at this time.
- Adam: How much money is in the art and cultural funds?
- Matthew: I think \$20,000
- Adam: You are asking for 20,000 for the 1st project and than an addition 8000.
- Ethan: I thought it was \$30,000. My math is not matching..
- Nolan: Around this time, you will be planting. How many people to stay on campus?
- Ethan: I'm not sure
- Nolan: I am not sure how much money invested in this will be worth it
- Ethan: They will come back each spring. If they are not a ball frosting they will come back. This is why I hope it will be a yearly project.
- Matthew: It is \$30,000.
- Adham: Do you have any design for the mural



- Ethan: Not yet. We talked about the local from each yeats they have. Having a timeline from each local during tha time. We were going to put the fighting tomatoes.
- Adam: louting to coming out of the environmental affairs. Why does it come out of the arts and cultural fun and not wait tell next year?
- Ethan: We do not have an environmental affairs chair this year and when doing the surveys and going into classes. A lot of people want to make campus beautiful.
- Ahmed: When they die, they come back. Will you be asking for more funding?
- Ethan: That's up in the air. Not this spring or next spring.
- Nolan: Who will be doing the maintenance
- Ethan: I am not sure. I am talking with people and talking with them about it
- Adam: How much funding is in the sustainability fund?
- Matthaw: \$15000 and they will be geting another 14,000.
- Lucas: You want it to be a recurring each year
- Ethan: I want to keep it at 8000 each year.
- Ahmed: You don't know the maintenance. What if your plan fails
- Ethan: If it fails, we learned our lesson. We tried it and it just didn't work.
- Nathan: I like that answer.
- Adham: I like the flower project. I want more on the merroir project. You came up with ideas for it. Did other ideas come
- Ethan: To keep up with the 60-year anniversary. The price is an overestimation. It's hard to say how much
- Adham: any other project?
- Ethan: putting a UWGB mural in phoenix park. This is the other idea we had
- Matthew: planting plants.
- Matthew: Are there others that will help with the funding?
- Ethan: I am not sure yet. It is just talk at the moment. If this does work having more parts of campuses be apart of this.
- Lucas: for the mural it's a bland area? Is it liking the rose hall/library
- Ethan: When you walk by the environmental science it is bland. There is also an idea for MAC with all the merrials.
- Adham: have you looked at tours passing it to campus
- Ethan: We walk pass this way. You can not see it from there but its a way for
- Karime: it is going to change the tour.
- Ethan: to be honest we will not be here
- Nolan: why did you choice that hallway or is it the best hallway?
- Ethan: The best hallway is the one between the library and rose hall. A lot of the people.
- Karime: anyone else?
- Tanisha: do you want vote together or separately. I would like a motion to approve the Merrial.
 1. Motion: slayer



2. Second: Nolan
- Kendra
 1. Lorendy: yes
 2. Sawyer: yes
 3. Abigail: yes
 4. Ahmed: Yes
 5. Nolan: yes
 6. Ryan: absent
 7. Nathan K: absent
 8. Adham: yes
 9. Ethan M: absent
 10. Ramiro: yes
 11. Hannah: yes
 12. Kira: yes
 13. Raffay: absent
 - Tanish: 9-0-4 Merrial is approved. I would like to intertan a motion to approve the funding for the flower project
 1. Motion: Nolan
 2. Second: Ahmed
 - Matthew: i like it i don't fell like it should come out for the arts and cultural.
 - Adam: I feel like it falls better under the environmental affairs. I would advise you not to pass it. I appreciate everything that you have done. I just feel like it falls under the sustainability chair it is better fit under. I know there were questions that you could answer the question. It can give you the time to look into it and maybe you could partner with them.
 - Lucas: I like to second this.
 - Tanisha: any more questions?
 - Kendra
 1. Lorendy: no
 2. Sawyer: yes
 3. Abigail: no
 4. Ahmed: yes
 5. Nolan: no
 6. Ryan: absent
 7. Nathan K: absent
 8. Adham: yes
 9. Ethan M: absent
 10. Ramiro: no
 11. Hannah: no
 12. Kira: no
 13. Raffay; absent
 - Tanisha: fails 3-6-4 not approved

VII. Announcements:

- a) Matthew: if your in SUFAC please come. We need to make forum. We will be talking



about things with the chancellor, and thing athletics want us to talk about.

- b) Adam: with this being are last senate meeting.I want to thank you all. If you plan on coming back next academic year. For one the executive position you gave the information sheet to Nathan and Radwa. This will be approved through senate next week and if you are looking to a senator and you did not get into the election. Make sure you have your signatures and that you have it in to be approved at the next Senat meeting. Approving the senators, picking a speaker, and approving execs chairs.
- c) Caden: i think that they deserve an around of applaes.
- d) Lorendy: I am so proud of all of you. I am excited for the next and I want to say to all the seniors you will be missed.
- e) Karime: I just want to say I am proud of all of you.

VIII. Adjournment:

a) Tanisha: @ 5:58pm

- Motion: Nolan
- Second: Sawyer